Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 9th February 2015 at Havelock Hotel, Nairn.
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), A Duncan, K Neill, T Cowman, C Farr (Minutes), M Fox, G Chappell, N Cameron, D Davidson, L Macabhuinn, C Macabhuinn 
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, J Paul, C Blake, D Duncan.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	T Cowman proposed and A Duncan seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) 3e. M Fox has spoken to C Barton at Gordonstoun who stated that NoSCA continue to be welcome to use the school cricket facilities and the invitation for continued use is always there.  The meeting expressed its satisfaction with this.

	

	
	
	

	4.
	NoSCA AGM
	

	
	a) Several positions were not filled at the meeting.
b) Everyone seemed happy with the venue.

c) 9 proposals went to vote with 8 being carried.  A Duncan suggested that it may have been because the wording was not specific enough.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	Office Bearers
	

	
	a) The following were elected at the meeting:
President – J Bishop

Secretary – C Farr

Senior Fixtures Secretary – C Blake

Reserve Fixtures Secretary – M Fox

Junior Rep. – N Cameron

b) Following the AGM, G Chappell (Buckie) offered to stand for the position of Treasurer which the meeting agreed should be accepted.  George has a background in the financial services and he is a Partner in the League sponsor Black Dog Financial Services Ltd.
c) T Cowman was proposed and seconded as Vice President.

d) It was agreed that the position of Press Contact was not as important now as it had been in the past, however, clubs are encouraged to send information to the local press regularly to counter negative coverage.

e) The new NoSCA website has the facility to email results out each weekend to press and any other contacts who request the information.  Anyone not already on the distribution list but who would like to be should contact J Bishop.

f) N Cameron asked that Press Coverage should be a regular agenda item to assist in publicising events.

g) Nominations are being sought for the Disciplinary Committee.  This will need to be finalised at the next meeting.  A Duncan volunteered.

h) The meeting was reminded that Appeals are heard by the President, Vice President and Secretary and that their decision is final.
	Clubs for noting

C Farr for action

Clubs for noting – nominations sought

	
	
	

	6.
	Fixtures Update
	

	
	a) C Blake had been unable to attend the meeting but had forwarded a proposed list of dates for comment.  Fort William have asked for all home matches during July and August as they believe their best weather is during that time.  
b) Discussion of the League format for 2015.  With 10 Senior teams entered this will provide 18 weekends of cricket in the ‘home and away’ format.  Added to this will be 2 rounds of T20 games with potentially 4 Cup rounds.
c) It was agreed that opinions should be sought on how people would like the season to be arranged.  This will be through facebook and responses to the minutes.

d) Added to this is the Reserve programme which will have 6 teams in the league format with an additional 5 for Cup matches.  There was some concern about Senior Cup matches being played on Sundays at the same time as Reserve games, some clubs did not think they could manage 2 teams on the same day.
	C Farr & Clubs for noting

	
	
	

	7.
	Handbook Update
	

	
	a) J Bishop has preliminary arrangements made for the 2015 handbook.  This will progress further once all fixtures and contact details are in place.
b) It is hoped to be self-financing.  Costs will be reduced from previous years and advertising should cover costs.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	QTV Sports & Cricket World Cup
	

	
	a) A request had been received from a company called QTV requesting ‘crowd funding’ for a project involving televising Scotland matches at the ICC World Cup.
b) No one felt this would be worth pursuing


	

	
	
	

	9.0
	Junior Report/North Club Development Manager Report
	

	
	a) The inaugural Moray Cricket Association (MCA) tournament had been held in Forres.  It was round 1 of a league and it is hoped to establish this for years to come.  Part of an 8 week programme at Forres House which will involve boys, girls, primary and secondary pupils.
b) N Cameron is delighted with the amount of winter coaching going on in Highland and Moray.

c) The Gordon & Ena Baxter Foundation have announced a huge increase in their available funds as well as the scope for applications.  They are very keen on developing a legacy with sums awarded.  J Bishop thought it would be a great opportunity to form a collective approach to cricket development over the next 5 years or longer, recognising Gordon Baxter as a great supporter of cricket in the north.

d) N Cameron would like to achieve funding for 4 part time Development Officers to continue and support what already happens in Moray and to include Highland and areas further east.

e) G Chappell said that he was surprised to see NoSCA sitting with £15,000 in the account and wondered if there was any reason for such a large sum being there, could it be used for funding club projects?  M Fox was able to advise that money was available for clubs through the Grant Application Form on the NoSCA website and that all clubs had been advised of this previously although it would be worth reminding clubs of this.  J Bishop thought there should be a policy formulated to decide how the money should be spent.  N Cameron thought a Volunteer Education Bursary could be started, noting that if a club is linked to a Community Sports Hub they can get assistance with funding through that channel.
f) N Cameron is putting forward an Awards for All application to help pay for coaching and umpiring courses.

g) 
	Clubs for noting

	
	
	

	10.0
	AOCB
	

	
	a) K Neill said there is no guide in NoSCA for umpires or clubs regarding ‘bouncers’.  It was agreed that intimidatory bowling was easily dealt with by strong, competent umpires but there was a difference of opinion on restrictions.  K Neill was asked to formulate a guide for the Committee to consider.
b) J Bishop intends to visit all Senior clubs before the start of the season, primarily to provide initial training on updating results on the NoSCA website.  Fort William will be first on the list.

c) M Fox stated that Fochabers will not be taking part in the Cricket Scotland Challenge Trophy for 2015.  Fochabers proposed a NoSCA Select team should enter in their place.

d) New signators for the NoSCA account are needed.  G Chappel said he preferred countersigning.  A Duncan and M Fox will assist with this.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 9th March 2015, 7pm at the Havelock Hotel, Nairn
	


